
 

 

    Traffic Committee Minutes 
Wednesday, March 20, 2024 

 
 

The meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. in the Chief’s Conference Room.  

 

Present at Meeting: Captain McKenzie, Russ Arnold, Jim Ruzbasan, Officer Carruth, Sergeant 

Stone, Dennis Frazao and Amber Rush 

Items in red are items that were updated during this meeting. 

TRB # 
Description of 

Issue 
Street Name Action Requested 

Recommendations 
 

Dept. 
Assigned 

0224-01 
Speeding in 
Devonwood 
community 

Devonwood 
and 

surrounding 
streets 

Selective 
enforcement 

Traffic officer to 
continue to collect 

data and will 
determine the best 

location for 
temporary speed 

signs. 

Traffic 
Unit 

0721-02 
dangerous crossing 

for ped. 
Birdseye at 

South 
request for 
crosswalk 

Waiting to hear back 
from the State DOT 

Town 
Manager. 

Second 
letter sent 
on 8/1/23. 

0522-05 

Traffic on Town 
Farm Road after 
events at Polo 

Grounds 

Town Farm 
Road 

Modification of 
striping to allow 

both lanes to make 
left turn onto route 

4. 

Striping has been 
approved. 

TH to 
modify 
striping 
when 

weather 
allows 
(Early 

spring) 

0622-07 
dangerous curve, 
causes accidents 

near 1305 
Farm. Ave 

re-design curve by 
Galleria Salon on 

Route 4. 

Waiting to hear back 
from the State DOT 

Town 
Manager. 

Second 
letter sent 
on 8/1/23 

1021-03 
Concern  for 

pedestrian crossing 
Lovely/Sylvan 

Lovely 
Revamping of 
intersection 

Blinking crosswalk 
signs to be installed 

Permit is 
being 

submitted 
to DOT for 

the 
project to 

start in 
spring. 

1223-01 

Request for removal 
of sign placed in 
front of 1615 
Farmington Avenue. 

 

1615 
Farmington 

Ave 
Removal of sign 

Letter sent to DOT 
with request. 

Awaiting response. 

Town 
Manager 



 

 

0923-05 

Request for 
crosswalk to connect 

Sycamore Lane to 
sidewalk at 

Coppermine 

Sycamore Lane 

Request for 
crosswalk to 

connect Sycamore 
Lane to sidewalk at 

Coppermine 

Engineering team to 
conduct a site visit 

and assess the 
potential for a 

crosswalk in this 
location. 

TH to start 
project to  
in spring. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amber Rush 

Public Safety Management Specialist 

 

 


